Marine Special Operations Company-Bravo
Family and friends of Company B,

   Three months down and five to go!  I want to thank all of you for your outstanding support over the holidays.  The boxes and gifts that you all have sent truly were enjoyed and added some holiday cheer to the Marines and Sailors of the Company.  Thanksgiving and Christmas went very well for everyone here.  It may have been turkey, ham, goat, sheep, or chicken, but rest assured that each team was able to enjoy some type of holiday meal and gain some great memories to go along with it.

   I can say that the men of Company B have been performing brilliantly over the past three months.  During the winter months it is vital for the teams to strengthen our foothold within the communities.  Every day, the teams work by, with and through the local Afghans in expanding their security, development projects, and governance from the smallest villages to the various districts.  By doing so we are able to provide the Afghan people with a means of pushing back and defending themselves against an enemy that has been conducting murder and intimidation tactics for years.  It is an awesome thing to watch these professional Marines and Sailors perform so well and witness the positive gains they make within the communities each day.

   I would like to take a moment and recognize some Marines and their families for some recent births.  Congratulations to the Roberts Family, and the Cogan Family.  We wish you many blessings and happy years to come for you and your family.  I also would like to recognize some recent achievements within the company:  Awards: SSgt Zucal and Sgt Glodjo both received the Navy/Marine Corps Achievement Medal.  Sgt Hohn received a certificate of commendation for being selected as the NCO of the Quarter for the battalion.  Promotions: LCpl Simpson was promoted to Cpl on 1 November.  Selections for promotions: Congratulations to GySgt Grabener, Jackson, and Owen for their recent selection to Master Sergeant!  

   In closing, I will share with you a comment that the commander of all coalition forces said about special operation forces within the Helmand Province.  General Allen stated that the impacts that the teams are making to win this war are “historical”.  Thank you for your outstanding support of your Marine or Sailor.  Thank you for your strength and patience as we enter the middle of our deployment.  Have a happy new year and we all look forward to coming home and seeing everyone soon.

